115 STATE STREET MONTPELIER, VT 05633 TEL: (802) 828-5767

TEL: (802) 828-5767 FAX: (802) 828-2424



REP. DIANE LANPHER, CHAIR
REP. ROBIN SCHEU, VICE CHAIR
REP. PATRICK BRENNAN, RANKING MEMBER
REP. JAMES HARRISON, CLERK
REP. TIFFANY BLUEMLE
REP. EILEEN DICKINSON
REP. KATHERINE "KARI" DOLAN
REP. REBECCA HOLCOMBE
REP. MARC MIHALY
REP. WOODMAN PAGE
REP. TREVOR SQUIRRELL
REP. TRISTAN TOLENO

## STATE OF VERMONT GENERAL ASSEMBLY HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

To: House Committee Chairs

From: Representative Diane Lanpher, Chair, House Committee on Appropriations

Date: January 13, 2023

Subject: Review of the Governor's Recommended FY 2023 Budget Adjustment Proposal

The House Appropriations Committee received the Governor's proposed Fiscal Year 2023 Budget Adjustment on January 6th. As is customary, we would like to provide the standing committees with the provisions in the proposal that are most relevant to each committee's jurisdiction for review.

The Budget Adjustment is divided into two major parts, the numbers and the language. The numbers sections are included in a spreadsheet that is attached to this memorandum. We have added a column on the far right of the spreadsheet that identifies the standing committee that may be most interested in reviewing each of the dollar changes.

The second part of the proposal, the language sections, have been separated into each standing committee's area of interest. The relevant language is attached to this letter. Additionally, if you would like to view the entire language section as proposed by the Governor, it is included in a link below.

The House Appropriations Committee relies on and values your input in the development of the budget adjustment. It is <u>not</u> necessary to respond to all the provisions that we have sent to your committee. This is an opportunity to provide input in case you have concerns or suggestions regarding the Governor's proposal. If you choose to respond to any provision, please indicate the following:

- whether the committee supports or does not support the provision
- indicate how high a priority the provision is
- make any suggested changes to the proposed funding or language
- offer any additional suggestions to be incorporated into the budget adjustment.

The Appropriations Committee plans to complete work on the bill by the end of January. We would like to receive any responses that you may have between January 20<sup>th</sup> and January 24th.

Thank you for your input and we look forward to receiving your committee's response.

Link to entire Governor's Proposed language section of Budget Adjustment.

 $\underline{https://ljfo.vermont.gov/assets/Uploads/2b9f29fce9/WAdam-GreshinFY2023-BAA-Language-Final1-6-2023.pdf}$ 

## Attachments:

Spreadsheet with committee designations on far-right column. List of language sections designated for standing committee review